
 

 

BALLENAS BULLETIN 
 #6 FEBRUARY 10, 2025 
 School Website: http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS 

We would like to acknowledge that École Ballenas Secondary exists on the shared traditional territory of the 
Snaw’naw’as and Qualicum First Nations. 

  

 

MESSAGE FROM THE ADMIN TEAM 

  
A wintery greeting to you all! While the days are getting noticeably longer, Winter reminded us this week that it is still 
very much here. Please take time to review Qualicum School District’s information on Inclement Weather, and note that 
the websites (both District and School) are great sources of information. 
 

Ballenas students received a Semester One Learning Update (formerly Report Card) last Friday that summarized learning 
from Semester One. Please be on the lookout for these as we often have many that do not get picked up or brought 
home.   
  
Semester Two has officially begun and is off to a great start. Communication home from Semester Two teachers will 
happen by February 14th  in the form of a “Connect Home” or Course Outline which provides information to families such 
as:  

 Overview/summary of the course and assessment practice(s)  
 Information about your online platform   
 Teacher contact: The best way to communicate with you  
 Information for parents on how to best find information about student learning: (e-classroom, portfolio, 
gradebook, e-mail, telephone, etc.)  

  
We encourage regular, ongoing communication between family and home. While contact information for teachers is 
provided on this “Connect Home”, you can also find all staff contact information on our Staff Directory on the website. 
We will have Parent/Teacher conferences on March 5th and 6th, which will provide another opportunity to connect in 
person. Booking information for these opportunities will come out later in February.   
  
Ballenas students will be meeting with counselors throughout the month of February to begin the course selection 
process for next year. We are starting with grade-based assemblies in mid-February and will move into the selection 
process following that. Please talk with your child(ren) about this. We will upload our revised course guide to the 
website next week – please check it out for more information including course descriptions and grad requirements. 
Each class will meet with our counselors to receive all the required information and review how to complete the course 
selection process. If you or your child(ren) have any questions about this after the presentations, please reach out to our 
counselling team here at the school:  
  
Shannon Confortin: Grades 8 – 12 Last Names A – K sconfortin@sd69.bc.ca   
Konrad Langenmaier: Grades 8 – 12 Last Names L – N klangenmaier@sd69.bc.ca   
Norberta Heinrichs: Grades 8 – 12 Last Names O – Z nheinrichs@sd69.bc.ca  
  
FLEX LEARNING continues each Wednesday morning. This is a time for all students to connect with teachers to receive 
additional support and connection with teachers available to support all curricular areas. It is also a time for students to 
connect with one another through other areas set up such as:  
  

 Gym  
 Yoga  
 Tabletop Games/Role Playing (D&D, etc.)  
 Theatre  
 Library Learning Commons  
 MPR Board Games and Chess Club  
 Electronics, Wood, and Metal Shops   
 Guitar   
 Career Centre  

   
  

http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Pages/newsitem.aspx?ItemID=440&ListID=6ce05472-15b1-4868-a4fd-498286efb5d0&TemplateID=Announcement_Item#/=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/About/Pages/Staff-Directory.aspx#/=
mailto:sconfortin@sd69.bc.ca
mailto:klangenmaier@sd69.bc.ca
mailto:nheinrichs@sd69.bc.ca


 

 

 

During FLEX Learning each Wednesday, half of the Ballenas staff are engaged in collaborative, professional learning 
together connected to our school plans around Learner Engagement, while the other half is supporting students in 
spaces throughout the school. Here are some examples of the topics staff explored last semester during this time:   
  

 Universal Design and Blended Learning Strategies  
 Social Thinking and Self-Advocacy   
 Belonging in the Classroom   
 Engaging Learning Strategies  
 Optimal Conditions for Self-Advocacy  
 Increasing Choice in Math 8/9  
 Engagement and Enthusiasm: Humanities Week  
 Choice and PE Engagement  
 Circle of Courage and Self-Advocacy  
 Universal Supports for All   

  
We’d like to end on a final note with a supportive reminder to all about Code of Conduct. This is a common set of 
expectations for all of us here at Ballenas. Specifically, we’d like to draw attention to “Respect of Place” and:  

 Keeping our classrooms, shared spaces, playground, and community clean and free from litter and vandalism   
 Being aware that we are members of the community and need to contribute positively to our neighbourhood 
and town   
 

From time to time, we receive feedback from community members about the conduct of BSS students. We’d like to 
remind all students that they are representing BSS wherever they may be, and to be very mindful of their actions and 
interactions. We’d ask that all students be mindful of garbage/litter on school grounds and within the community and 
help to keep our school and surrounding areas clean. 
 

  
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

FEBRUARY  

7 Grad Fee Payment 1 Due $100 

7 Learning Updates go Home 

11 Grade 9, and catch-up for grade 10s, 
Immunizations 

12 Staff/Public Budget Info Session 6:00 PM 

17 Family Day, No schools in session 

18-20 Whalebone Theatre’s “Grease”! 

25-27 Whalebone Theatre’s “Grease”! 

MARCH 

5-6 Parent/Teacher Conferences 

7 Pro-D Day – Students do not attend 

13 PAC Meeting 6:30 PM 

14 S2 x 4 Ends Grade 8’s 

14 Last day of classes prior to Spring Vacation 

17-28 Spring Vacation 

31 Schools Reopen after Spring Vacation 

31 S2 x 5 Starts Grade 8’s 

 

WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 
 

February 12th Day 2 
February 19th Day 1 
February 26th Day 2 

  

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx


 

 

 

GRADE 9 IMMUNIZATIONS – TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 11TH 

Recently immunization consent packages were sent home through the school for all grade 9 students. If you 
have not already done so, discuss the information in the consent package with your child and include them in 
the decision to provide consent for immunization. Please return the completed consent form to the school in 
the sealed envelope provided as soon as possible.  

 

Students in grade 9 will be offered immunizations in school-based clinics. Grade 9 students can make an 
informed decision about immunization regardless of their parent/guardian/representative decision to consent 
or refuse immunization. For more information visit HealthLinkBC: The Infants Act, Mature Minor Consent and 
Immunization.  

 
Contact Oceanside Public Health Services at (250)947-8242 if you have any questions or did not receive a 
package. 
 

GRADE 12 STUDENTS CAN NOW APPLY FOR LOCAL SCHOLARSHIPS 

The application is open until March 1 at 3:00pm.  For more information 
 
https://sites.google.com/sd69qualicum.ca/confortins-post-secondary-info/scholarship-info 
 
 

 

GRADE 11/12 HEALTH FAIR 

Island Health is excited to host an all-day Grade 11/12 Health Fair in the MPR on Tuesday, Feb 25th to share health and 
wellness information that pertains to our senior students now and as they embark on their exciting journeys after high 
school. A variety of community partners will be there, offering information on teen health topics and community 
resources. Our Public Health Nurses will be available for vaccine questions and information, as well as to offer catch-up 
vaccinations to any eligible students wishing to update their records prior to graduation. All Grade 11 and 12 students 
are encouraged to come check out the fair! Hope to see you there for some snacks, swag, and the opportunity for some 
great draw prizes!  

 

STUDENT LEARNING SURVEYS 

 
Every year, students in Grades 10 and 12 complete a Student Learning Survey from the Ministry of Education and 
Childcare. This survey helps to provide a more comprehensive understanding of the student experience in secondary 
schools. This year, students in Grade 11 will also be completing the survey too. We will be supporting our Grades 10, 11, 
and 12 students with this survey during the first week of March. The survey is also open to parents. No login is required, 
and the link can be found on our website. 
 

SD69 COMMUNITY PAGE 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/ 

 
 

https://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthlinkbc-files/infants-act-mature-minor-consent-and-immunization
https://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthlinkbc-files/infants-act-mature-minor-consent-and-immunization
https://sites.google.com/sd69qualicum.ca/confortins-post-secondary-info/scholarship-info
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/
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